
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
WA DAY (Public Holiday) 
Boarders return 
Monday 3 June 

SCHOOL OPENS 
Tuesday 4 June 

P & F MEETING 
Tuesday 18 June – Boardroom 7:30pm 

YEAR 10 PARENT EVENING 
Wednesday 26 June 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
Thursday 26 June 

YEAR 12 BALL (Yr 12’s finish 12:45pm) 
SCHOOL CLOSES 3:15pm 
Thursday 4 July 

ALL BOARDERS RETURN 
Monday 22 July 3pm-8pm 

SCHOOL REOPENS 
Tuesday 23 July 

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEW DAY 
Thursday 1 August 

P&F MEETING 
Tuesday 13 August – Boardroom 7:30pm 

IT PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
Wednesday 21 August 

BOARDERS’ LONG WEEKEND 
Friday 23 August 

ALL BOARDERS RETURN 
Monday 26 August 3pm-8pm 

SPORTS PHOTO DAY 
Tuesday 27 August 

 

Dear Parents and Students 

Last week I wrote exclusively about the dangers I saw with teenagers using Facebook as a 

means of communicating with so-called ‘friends’ through a ‘chat forum’. 

I thank all of those parents who responded to me – either verbally or in writing – on the 

subject. 

A few even agreed that the topic was pertinent because they (parents) were presently 

negotiating ‘Facebook rules’ with their own sweet angels. 

I know I’m not a parent myself and therefore I might have a slightly naïve view of things but 

I always tended, in school, towards negotiating tactics which began with, “No!” and finished 

with, “Exactly what part of those two letter didn’t you understand?” 

Growing-up - a long time ago - my own darling parents often used a form of negotiation 

which began and ended with the sentence, “As long as you live under this roof you will 

keep the rules of this house as determined by us.” (It was always abundantly clear that ‘us’ 

included parents only and was not an invitation to a wider democracy!) 

Thankfully, I never had the courage (or stupidity) to run away because the maturing part of 

me knew that I was on to a good thing with food, shelter, clothes, education (and all the 

peripherals), tennis, rugby, radio, tapes, {no computers, TV, student cars or scooters in 

those days}, not to mention a lot of love, support, care and the odd ‘clip in the ear’ when 

deserved. 

Somehow, I knew that my negotiations for long hair, outrageously coloured clothes, tight 

trousers with huge flairs which might trip a person three metres in front of me and those 

truly beautiful ‘apache scarves’ (worn with a toggle at the neck) which were of such 

psychedelic colours and designs that no self-respecting teenager would be seen at the 

weekend without one were a waste of breath. 

Instinct told me that none of these were worth the effort of leaving home. 

Anyway without a lot of ready cash or transport I had the basic intelligence to know that my 

parents’ negotiation tactics were coming from a position far stronger than mine and that I 

was on a hiding to nothing. 

So, I sulked for as long as I was allowed to and hated my parents and vowed all kinds of 

revenge because of their “ark-like mentality” and absolute inability to even try to enter the 

modern world. 

Looking back now…….. a LONG time later…… and with both my beloved parents called 

home to God, I notice that most of the conflicts have faded from my memory but the 

support, love and care remain with me. The odd ‘clip in the ear’ can also be remembered 

and not resented. 

As a teenager both of my parents were just that – loving, caring, supporting and nurturing 

parents – but they were not, and never tried to be peers or friends. 

They listened (usually!); understood my views (seldom!); negotiated (always from a point of 

strength which is not true negotiation!); loved me (without question); believed me (not 

without questions!); forgave me (always – but sometimes there were consequences.) 

Despite the terrible unfairness perpetrated against me (as you can see from the above) I 

remember a happy childhood with the usual storms of the teenage years. 

When I finished school I left home almost immediately to join the Oblates – a real risk 

situation for me!                                                                                                               ….2/. 
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Amazingly, I discovered that as I returned home for holidays my relationship with my parents changed, became more adult and 

more based on friendship. 

I am very proud to recount that when my Mum and Dad were called to God I was privileged to call them my Parents but also 

close and personal friends of mine. 

God is good! 
 

 

Mid-term already! 

Surely I am not alone in believing that the passage of time is increasing on our planet? 

While I am not yet aware of actually ‘missing’ days or weeks I must plead an ignorance of where our school days vanish. 

Some have told me that this is simply old-age but that can’t be true of a sprightly 95-year-old like me. 

In any case it is Mid-term and I wish all a really happy break. 

Once again, as always, I think of our boarders, forced to live far from home for so long. I know our boarders are well cared for, 

loved and supported by our hugely dedicated boarding staff, …… BUT….. the familiarity of home, parents, siblings, routines 

cannot be replaced easily. 

To our boarders:  Have a great weekend. You deserve it. Enjoy and appreciate your Mum’s cooking. (WARNING:  Even if 

Barry’s cooking is as good NEVER say this to your Mum!  This is called diplomacy and it is a very important lesson for all adults 

to learn!) 

To our day boys: Have a great weekend. You, too, deserve it. 
 

 

Finally, I must finish on a light note: 

Last weekend, in Rugby Union (God’s game), The Highlanders (a New Zealand team) visited Perth to take on the Western 

Force. 

Mr. Johnson (an avid Rugby fan and Saint) invited our own Sr. (Saint) Frances to join him to enjoy some Aussie/Kiwi rivalry. 

Also present was Mr. Geoff Stallard – CELEBRATING HIS 40
th

 Anniversary of Marriage – and a huge Rugby fan. 

It was a very tight game with the Western Force emerging victors over their Kiwi rivals by just one point. 

Sadly, at the end of the game two ‘streakers’ ran onto the pitch. 

Needless to say Mr. Johnson and Mr. Stallard were utterly horrified that our sainted Sr. Frances should be exposed to such 

profanity. 

Mr. Johnson tried his best, despite Sister Frances (for some reason) constantly moving her head, to shield her eyes from the 

abomination. 

When Sister attempted to rise both Mr. Stallard and Mr. Johnson threw themselves across her – risking serious injury in doing 

so – to save her from the evils on the pitch. 

I have spoken quietly to both men and, in truth, neither are sure whether Sr. Frances jumped-up in utter shock or in a desire to 

get to the pitch as soon as possible. 

Either way she was ‘saved’. 

I have asked Sister about this – very gently – and her usual beatific smile tells me all I need to know. 
 

 

After the long weekend – exams and pressure for ATAR Year 11’s and 12’s. 

Mums and Dads be ready for the pressure overload! 
 

 

May I wish all in our Mazenod Community a very enjoyable weekend.  

Please stay safe and remember that humans are very fragile creatures. In other words, “we break easily!” 

This is always worth remembering.  

Fr. Brian Maher OMI. (Rector) 
 

W A DAY LONG WEEKEND 
   Boarders return:  Monday 3

rd
 June 

  All students return:  Tuesday 4
th

 June 
 

Mazenod Mission Day  
On the 15

th
 August the College will be running a whole school, whole day, fundraising event that embodies the values of 

St Eugene De Mazenod with the beneficiary being Fr Gerry Conlan OMI (Old boy 1979) and the Oblate Mission in Kenya.  

The event will celebrate the uniqueness of the Mazenod Oblate Community, encourage student leadership and develop ‘House 
Spirit’ at the College. Furthermore, promoting student awareness about the plight of others both in their local areas and 
worldwide. 

The students will be broken up into House groups with each House group selecting a stall or activity that they will run on the day 
to raise money for the Kenya Mission. Over the coming weeks students will be engaged in coordinating their stall and 
researching their House founder and emblem. Watch this space for further information in the coming weeks!!!! 

Mr Chris Mason – Head of Year 8 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT NEWS 

CURTIN UNIVERSITY MATERIALS EXCURSION 

The Year 12 Materials (Metals) students recently went on an 
excursion to Curtin University as part of their 1C/D course of 
study.  The intention of the trip was to allow our Mazenod 
students to 
work with the 
Lecturer and his 
3

rd
 year design 

students in 
designing their 
final metalwork 
project. Whilst 
there the boys 

were set a design challenge in which they had to design and construct a 
scaled model table. The table could only be made from 3mm aluminum rod, 
thin wire and hollow core board and their designs would be tested using an 
8kg weight.  Needless to say not all designs passed the structural test.  It was 
a wonderful opportunity for the students to experience the culture of university 
and for them to develop their design ideas for their metalwork projects.                                                                 
Daniel Rogerson 

 

ADVANCED SCUBA DIVING COURSE 

Earlier in the year a group of fifteen students completed 
their Open Water Scuba Diving course which gave 

them the opportunity to become qualified divers. Last 
weekend five of these students and one teacher 
decided to continue their diving adventure by 
completing their Advanced Open Water course.  This 
course taught them many new skills and also gave 
them more experience and confidence in the water.  
Students learnt about search and recovery techniques, 
 underwater navigation, deep diving and wreck diving. 

It was an exhausting weekend and a big 
congratulations must go out to Thomas Martino, 

Jayden Flint, Brandon Chatwin, Jesper Allen, Xavier West and Susanne Biffin. 
Daniel Rogerson 

 

VISUAL & PERFORMING ART NEWS 

REMINDER TO PARENTS OF INSTRUMENTAL/VOCAL STUDENTS 
If your son is going to be absent on the day of his lesson, please call the Performing Arts Office on 9291 1535 by 
7.30am (please leave a message if no answer) to advise of the absence as well as calling Administration. Lessons 
will be charged for if students do not attend and there has been no advice of his absence. 
 

YEAR 10 WHEELCHAIRS FOR KIDS FUNDRAISING 
 

The Year 10 cohort is doing their part for the global community and the environment by 
collecting aluminum cans to raise money for the charity organisation Wheelchairs for Kids. 
This wonderful group of volunteers builds wheelchairs that are sent around the world to 
enable crippled children to be mobile. We are requesting that students from all years 
support this initiative by collecting aluminum cans from home and their community groups 
and bring the aluminum cans to school and give them to Mr Frank. The aluminum cans will 
then be recycled and the money raised will be donated to Wheelchairs for Kids. This is also 
a Mazenod Trophy event so students will be rewarded with House points for the aluminum 
cans they collect. Please do your part for the global community, the environment and your 
House!                 

www.wheelchairsforkids.org                  Mr Michael Frank – Head of Year 10 

 

UNIFORM SHOP WILL RESUME NORMAL THURSDAY TRADING NEXT WEEK (6/6/2013)  

8:00am-4:00pm 
Robyn & Maechell uniform.shop@mazenod.wa.edu.au  

 
 

http://www.wheelchairsforkids.org/
mailto:uniform.shop@mazenod.wa.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

COLLEGE SPORTS NEWS 

JUNIOR BASEBALL CARNIVAL  
Friday 24

th
 May saw the newly formed Mazenod Junior Baseball Team 

travel to BARBAGALLO BALLPARK, home of the Perth Heat, to take on 
Darling Range Sports College in a double header. The team consisted of 
students from Y7-9 who had been involved in tryouts throughout Term 1. A 
typical sunny Perth day made for a great day of baseball. Mazenod, 
competing against a squad of about 30 players that are a part of the 
Darling Range Baseball Program, faced a huge challenge.  

Game 1 – Starting pitcher Ben Hischar was troubled by an injured finger, 

but battled on to keep the Darling Range team at bay. A few strikeouts 
were the highlights, but base on balls proved costly. DR had a commanding 
lead before Ben 
Hischar got a base 

hit to centre field, 
scoring Austin 
Leaver and Joel 
Curtis, the first 

runs batted in by 
the Mazenod Junior Baseball Team! Maverick Hamilton was 
outstanding behind the plate and Austin Leaver was excellent as the 
lead-off hitter and closing pitcher. Jackson Hewitt, an experienced tee-

baller making his baseball debut, made good contact in the batter’s box, 
and took a great catch at right field. A base clearing triple from Isaac 
Massang late in the game gave Mazenod a 9-8 run lead, but DR scored 

in the last innings to win 12-9. A spirited performance by the team. 

Game 2 – Whether it was complacency, or just poor form, I can’t be 
sure, but game 2 started terribly. Going in to the last 30 minutes of 
play, Mazenod were trailing 8-0. The opposition pitching was very 
good (and fast), to the point that some Mazenod players were reluctant 
to get into the batter’s box. However, the team stuck to their guns and 
continued to battle away. Joel Curtis and Scott Barlow made some 
amazing defensive plays and Matthew Russo played a hook shot that 
Ricky Ponting would have been proud of. Alex Ross was versatile and 
played all over the park and Maverick Hamilton was impressive on 
the hill. Tyler Sankey was solid in defence at right field & second 

base, then copped a fastball to the knee late in the game and had to 
be subbed out. This seemed to inspire the team as Mazenod got on a 
roll, scoring 3 runs in the late innings, with only 1 out, when the game 
had to be stopped due to the time. Final score 8-3 to DR, but if time 
hadn’t got in the way, the result may have been different.  

I would like to congratulate all the players for the efforts and also to thank Mr Joe Hischar for his help on the day. Thanks to the 
parents who came along to support the team and to Mr Vallis for driving all the equipment down and picking up at the end of the 
day.                                                                                                                                                    Tim Grabski - Head of Sport  
 

MAZENOD HOCKEY NEWS 

ROUND4 RESULTS 

7/8 A Promotion Mazenod def by OGMHC (1-3) 
7/8 B Bye 
9/10 A Promotion Mazenod def YMCC (5-1) 
9/10 B Gold Mazenod def Fremantle (5-1)  
11/12 A Res Mazenod def by NC Raiders (2-3) 

There is a GENERAL BYE for all teams for the long weekend of 31 May to 3 June. 

The next hockey committee meeting is on Monday 3 June at 7pm in the College Staffroom.        
Peter Bewick – President 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 3rd – 7th JUNE 2013 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

WA DAY 
(Public Holiday) 

Cathy Thompson 
Collette Copeland 

Anne Tesconi 
Melissa Mars 
Fiona Carroll 

Karen Hegarty 
Simone Spanjers 

Jo Pottinger 

Sonia Grosvenor 
Deb Alderson 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

MAZENOD JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB 

 Year 8 had a good win over Darlington Parkerville  
 Year 9 lost to Bassendean 
 Year 10 had a comprehensive win against Upper Swan 
 Year 12 hold “bragging rights” with a win over La Salle 

       www.mazenod.wa.edu.au/SportsClubs                                                         Charles Begley 
 
 

MAZENOD PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 
 

 
 
 

This is a friendly reminder that the Mazenod P & F raffle 
books are due back on Friday 7

th
June, 2013. To those 

many families who have already returned them, we 
sincerely thank you for your support.  

May your ticket be the lucky one! 
 1

st
 Prize $3000.00 Cash 

 2
nd

 Prize $1000.00  Cash 
 3

rd
 Prize $500.00  Cash 

 and 10 prizes of $200.00 each Cash 
Thank you.  (Sue Collins – Raffle Coordinator) 

 

2013/14 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

The Entertainment Book is now available and can be 

purchased from the College and the best part is that 

for only $65 you’ll be helping our fundraising, with 

$13 from every book sold contributing to our school! 

 

For your information, the following local businesses actively supporting the Mazenod P & F: 

 Lucinda from Lesmurdie Florist & Gift Centre has very generously offered to provide a $10.00 
donation to the Mazenod P & F for every corsage ordered by our Year 12 students for their 

upcoming Mazenod Ball. Mrs Scanlan has the order forms for those students who wish to order a 
corsage for their Ball partners. 

 Also by shopping at Sanderson Road IGA and placing your shopping dockets in the Mazenod 
College box at the entrance to the store, the P & F receive a percentage of total groceries purchased 
by our students/families in the form of a generous regular donation from new owners Karen and 
Stephen at Sanderson Road IGA.  

Please support both of these local family businesses whose support of the Mazenod P & F is greatly appreciated. 

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 18
th

 June at 7.30pm in the College boardroom.  

Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend. 

Janine Fisher - Mazenod P & F President 
 

MAZZA FOOTY TIPPING 

Tipping 8 winners this week and with the exact same margin for the Friday night thrashing by the Swans over 
my Pies, congratulations to both Deebs and Potty who are our joint round nine winners collecting $30.00 each 
for their efforts.  
Hawkeye is again our outright competition leader on 78 points with catattack in second position on 77 points 

and Doing My best, MCW and Moyan in equal third position on 76 points. 
In our separate KnockOut competition losing 7 tippers this week we have 78 tippers surviving to tip the next round. 
Our software has received an update over the weekend which now gives us access to view a KnockOut report each week, 
together with the regular competitor selections report and competitor ladder that have been available since the start of the 
season. All three reports are available to view by clicking on the reports icon on our Footy Tipping homepage. 

Please lodge your tips this week by the round ten cut-off time of 5.40pmWST this Friday 31
st
 May. 

Have a great weekend and Happy Tipping. Go Pies!!                                  Janine Fisher - Mazza Footy Tipping Coordinator  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Stickers to be handed in at 

Student Services.  The more 

stickers we gather, the more 

resources we can gain for the 

College. 

http://www.mazenod.wa.edu.au/SportsClubs


 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

to Mrs June Colquhoun who turns 90 this weekend. June and her husband 

Frank (RIP), were very active in the foundational years of Mazenod. June was the first volunteer 
Librarian when the library was in Room 200 in the present Year 7 and 8 block. Frank was President of 
the Fathers Committee. Fr Hughes will attend a celebration in June’s honour. 

Fr Don Hughes OMI 

 

The Australian Catholic Youth Festival – Melbourne, 5-7 December 2013. 

 
 
This new national initiative is being hosted for young people in Year 9 to the age of 25. It is an interactive festival 
experience with dynamic international and local Catholic musicians, speakers designed to bring their experience of the 
Catholic faith ALIVE!  
 
The website has been update with loads of information: cost, travel & accommodation options, program, registrations are 
also NOW OPEN for groups. 
http://www.youthfestival.catholic.org.au/  
There will be a national limit of only 4,000 young people – so the recommendation is to book and pay early to confirm 
your places.  
 
If you are interested in taking a group, the CYM Perth staff can assist you in the preparations and information needed.  
The CYM Perth office will also be shortly promoting that we will be taking groups of young people to the Youth Festival 
as well. 

Anita Parker (Director of Catholic Youth Ministry) 

 

10th Anniversary of the ‘Embrace the Grace’  
Youth Retreat (16-25 year olds) 

New Norcia, 11-15 December 2013. 
This will be hosted the week after the Melbourne Youth Festival in New Norcia. 
Annually it has attracted over 100 young people to this retreat experience. 
Hosted by the Respect Life Office, this retreat experience is an in-depth 5 day 
retreat looking at sexuality and life issues with young people.  

Now with a decade of experience, it continues to be a highlight in the annual 
calendar of many young Catholics. 

The registration forms will be sent out later this year, so just a ‘Save the date’ 
reminder for your planning with activities for young people. 
 
Finally, a brief reminder that these are not the only events happening for 
Catholic young people. The Perth Catholic Youth Ministry office runs monthly 
training for Parish based youth group leaders, retreats for teens and young 
adults throughout the year, other faith based youth events and the team is 
available for any other ministry support with young people that you may need in 
retreat days, talks, music ministry etc. Contact us at any time for assistance or 

the latest resources in Catholic Youth Ministry. God bless, 
Anita Parker (Director of Catholic Youth Ministry) 

 
 

http://www.youthfestival.catholic.org.au/

